HARNHAM NEIGHBOURHOOD ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 27 July 2010

at 20 Berkshire Road, West Harnham
Present:    
Miss Frances Howard (Chairman), Mr David Barter (Treasurer), Mr John McGarry (Secretary)
                  
Mrs Pam Goodman, Mrs Mary Poynton, Mr Dennis Smith, Mrs Josa Snow, Cllr John Collier, Cllr Brian Dalton, Cllr Cheryl Hill, Cllr Gloria Tudhope, Canon David Scrace
Apologies: 
 Mrs Pat Rycroft, Mr Peter Shergold, Mr Andrew Thompson
1.
Welcome

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2.
Minutes of the meeting of 14 April 2010

The minutes were read and approved with minor clerical corrections after being proposed by Cheryl Hill and seconded by Mary Poynton.  Minutes to be uploaded to the HNA website.

Action: Malcolm Simmons
3.
Matters Arising


Harnham Road pedestrian crossing
Salisbury City Council has written to Wiltshire Council requesting a new safer crossing between Old Blandford Road and Old Harnham Road, where there is better visibility. No further action by HNA now envisaged.
4.
Chairman’s Report

No further matters to report.

5.
Treasurer’s Report


Present balance £235.56 less an outstanding liability for £50 leaves a net credit balance of £185.56.  (NB This will reduce to £165.56 taking into account the following item)

Dennis Smith proposed that in recognition of the service to Harnham by the late David Tompkins a donation of £20 be made to charity as requested by his family.  This was seconded by John Collier and approved unanimously.  Cheque to be sent to Chris White (undertaker).
Action: David Barter

6.
Other Reports


Wiltshire Council (Brian Dalton)

1) The current budget is being reduced involving a programme of cost cutting


2) A review of leisure facilities is underway, but it is hoped that Five Rivers will not be affected.


3) A Waste review is in progress.  Fortnightly collections are certain to be implemented, but as a quid pro quo free green waste collection will be offered.   


Salisbury City Council (Cheryl Hill)

1) A campaign is being conducted against speeding on Coombe Road, and to move the 30 mph limit further out. 


2) Work on refurbishing the Guildhall started on 26 July 2010.


3) Christmas: i) There will be Christmas lights but an alternative to the Guildhall is required (Debenhams?) ii) It is hoped to organise a skating rink (a real one with ice!) for 6 weeks in the Maltings.


4) Armed Forces Day had been well supported and was widely regarded as a success.

    
5) The Music in the Park events had been generally well attended.  David Barter expressed the view that the quality of the performance he had seen was poor – details to be passed to Cheryl Hill. Two more events are planned for August.
7.
Existing committee members offering for re-election

Frances Howard stated that she felt that she had served long enough as Chairman and wished to give way to someone new.  John McGarry requested that she offer herself for re-election for another year, since there were currently already a number of vacancies on the committee, and no obvious candidates for Chairman.  Frances Howard agreed.

John McGarry indicated that he was prepared to offer himself for re-election as Secretary, and David Barter that he was prepared to offer himself for re-election as Treasurer.

All other elected members present indicated that they were prepared to serve for another year.

All current elected members not present at the meeting please confirm to the Secretary no later than 8 September 2010 whether they are prepared to serve for another year.
Action: Andrew Thomson, Richard Hounslow, Pat Rycroft, Peter Shergold, Malcolm Simmons
8.
Nominations for potential new committee members 

Assuming all current elected members are prepared to serve, there are three vacancies on the committee – 1 for Harnham East and 2 for Harnham West.  John McGarry tabled a poster aimed at inviting new applicants to apply to seek election to the committee.

The poster is to be placed on the HNA Notice Boards and a number of members also took copies to display.


All members are requested to seek new recruits.

Action: All members
9.
Revised constitution 

There is an outstanding action on John McGarry to produce a further draft revision to the HNA constitution for submission to the AGM.  He stated that to do this, there were some final points of principle to be decided.  The following points were agreed:


1) Harnham for the purposes of the Constitution will be defined as the Ecclesiastical Parish of Harnham 


2) Area representatives would now be split as two areas of six representatives each, to be known as Harnham East and Harnham West

3) All recognised churches operating in Harnham shall be entitled to nominate an ex officio member to the Committee.  
10.
Any Other Business


New Hall at Osmund Fields

Outline plans have been agreed, to be submitted for Planning Consent soon.

Arrangements for AGM

Speaker to be arranged.  (It is now confirmed that Simon Ward will attend to speak on local policing matters).
Action: Frances Howard 
Josa Snow will organise a raffle @ 50p per ticket.  All members are requested to bring something as a prize.  Coffee will be provided courtesy of John Collier
Action: All members

The meeting offered their congratulations to David Scrace on the birth of his new granddaughter.
11.
Date of Next Meeting
7.30pm
Wed 15 Sep 2010 (AGM)

St Georges Main Hall
12.
Other Meeting Dates for 2010/2011

The meeting room at St George’s Hall has been booked for the whole year as follows;


7.30pm

Wed 24 Nov 2010 


St Georges Hall Meeting Room
7.30pm

Wed 26 Jan 2011 


St Georges Hall Meeting Room

7.30pm

Wed 23 Mar 2011 


St Georges Hall Meeting Room

7.30pm

Wed 25 May 2011 


St Georges Hall Meeting Room

7.30pm

Wed 27 Jul 2011 


St Georges Hall Meeting Room

7.30pm

September (AGM)


(To be confirmed)
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